

THE ROOSTER

Roos Village Newsletter

December, 1986 No. 17

Parish Council Meeting

Councillor G.E. Winter took the chair at the meeting of 10th November. Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Cook, Grant and Quarmby. All other members were present.

Correspondence

Following approval of the Minutes, various items of information were passed on. Mr. A. Hemingway, Tree Officer for the Borough Council, had written about National Tree Week, 29th November to 6th December. A thousand trees were available, details to follow, and it was agreed to ask for a poster to be displayed in the window of Mr. Bradley's shop

A poster to be displayed in the Post Office concerned a meeting at the Grand Pavilion, Withernsea, at which the Chairman of the N. Humberside Hospice would describe

the present provision and future plans.

The County Council had sent copies of the new bus timetables, operative from 26th October, some of which had been deposited at the Post Office. Two Annual Reports had been received; from the Holderness Borough Council and from the Consumers' Committee of the Yorkshire Water Authority.

Planning

Mr. & Mrs. K. Page, North End, Roos, were appealing against the refusal of Holderness Borough Council to give planning consent construction of a bungalow and vehicular access. Opinions from other residents concerning the application were to be sent to the Inspector at Bristol by 26th November.

The Parish Council supported an application by Mr. and Mrs. N. Brocklesby for a rear extension with a flat roof at

Manor Cottage, Tunstall (O.S. 101).

At Glebe Farm House, Hilston, outline approval had already been given for a change of use of a farm building to serve as a joiner's workshop (Mr. R.M. Dennis). Listed building consent was also necessary and the Parish Council supported the application.

South Park Development

Following the October meeting the Parish Clerk had written to the Director of Development expressing the Parish Council's concern. Members had been anxious that the site plan for three houses with access from Elm Garth might permit at a later stage either an application for two further houses or a through road between Elm Garth and South

Mr. Colin Hogg had replied on behalf of the Director of Development. He said that the developer would not wish to make a through road since it would be of no advantage to him. Meanwhile, the layout of the three houses - in a manner approved in outline in October 1985 - allowed for some of the land to be left as an amenity area. Mr. Hogg asked if the Parish Council would be willing to adopt and maintain this open space.

Councillor Winter said that he had been told by Mr. Hogg - after he had written the letter just summarised - that the developer now proposed to resite the houses so as to incorporate the open space - and leave no amenity area. The plan as now further revised would be available within a

Initially, the Parish Council intended to await written confirmation of this change. However, on Councillor Cheeseman's suggestion, it was agreed that councillors would have a special meeting to discuss the matter as soon as the revised plan was available.

Litter Bins

Under 'Any Other Business', Councillor Winter reported that he had asked Mr. Johnson, Environmental Health Officer, about the provision of litter bins in the village. Mr. Johnson had said that the Parish Council must provide them but that, if he were informed of their siting, he would arrange for them to be emptied by the refuse collectors. The Parish Clerk was asked to ascertain the cost of suitable

Seating and Flagging

Councillor Priest said that he had looked at a possible site for the seat in memory of the late Mr. Brigham Reed. The Clerk was asked to write to the County Council asking permission to place the seat on the east side of South End Road near Mr. Reed's former house.

Councillor Beal asked whether a flag could not be supplied for the pole at the Memorial Institute. Councillor Winter suggested that Councillor Priest should raise the question at the next meeting of the Institute Committee.

ROOS PARISH COUNCIL

Monday, 8th December: Memorial Institute: 7.30 p.m. Members of the public always welcome

BLIND SALE

The annual sale of goods made by the Blind and Handicapped raised the sum of £173.70. Due to half term, the attendance was lower than last year. But thanks to Mrs. Foster (Lucy), who at 85 years old, and having been a constant seller of tickets for approximately 40 years, the sale is still sure to bring in some stalwart supporters. The Blind Guild secretary expressed thanks to all who helped in any way. Over the years the guild in Roos has raised £3949.46. Next years sale in November will hopefully see the £4000 mark reached and passed. We now have another ticket seller, Mrs. Topsy Arksey.

Mrs. Doris Burn and Mrs. Lucy Foster are always ready, come hail, rain, blow or shine, to organise the raffle at the sale and swell the funds. How nice to find these young at hearts ready to help those in need. May I add my grateful

thanks to these good souls.

Connie Farrington

Roos 'A' have started this season in excellent fashion, being unbeaten in the league and now having once again battled their way through to the cup semi-finals; the final of

which will again be played at Boothferry park.
"Battled" being the operative word, after an extremely rough quarter final match against a cynical and blatantly

violent National Tigers team from Division 6.

Their sole intention throughout the game seemed to be trying to cripple as many Roos players as possible. Fortunately, we had a fairly strong referee who sent off one of their players in the first half after he wickedly kicked Leb Battye after the ball had gone, this resulted in a bad injury for Leb, putting him out of the rest of the match. Paul McKinley substituting. National Tigers scored first, just before half time, and Chris Hodgson equalised midway through the second half with a superbly struck free kick from 25 yards.

Roos were now on top but could not score again in normal time so extra time of 15 mins. each way had to be

Dave Hampton scored what proved to be the winning goal in the first period of extra time after Chris Hodgson's excellent header came down to him in the six yard box via a

defender and the post.

This was an excellent result, considering all the intimidation our players had to suffer during the game. Now, hopefully, we will be able to play against a real football team in the semi-finals, which should be played sometime before Xmas at a neutral ground, the exact date and venue I will let all our supporters know as soon as it comes to hand.

Only one game away from Boothferry Park again, (re-

member last season)!

Results so far:-

League:

Sept. 21st H v NDLB '2' W 4-0

Sept. 28th H v Lambwath Rangers D 1-1

Oct. 12th A v Waterloo 'B' W 3-2

Oct. 19th H v Norland W 5-1

Nov. 2nd H v Kinstonians W 9-1

Nov. 9th A v Thoresby Y.C. W 2-0

Piper Cup:

Sept. 14th 1st Rd. Bye

Oct. 5th 2nd Rd. A v Paull Wanderers W 6-3

Oct. 26th 3rd Rd. H v Elland W 3-1 Nov. 16th 4th Rd. A v National Tigers W 2-1

Goal scorers so far: Nick Derbyshire 9; Dave Hampton 7; Mark Battye 5; Dave Cowell 5; Mark Nesti 2; Steve Foster 1; Des Beeston 3; Andy Bailey 2; Chris Hodgson 2.

This seasons cup competition, The Piper Cup, will be a much more difficult one to win this time as it is for teams competing in league's 5 to 9 inc. (Roos being in Division 9). Whereas last season the Hostick Cup was for teams competing in leagues 10-14 (Roos being in Div. 10).

However, we have already beaten a team from Div. 5 and now one from Div. 6, so we are still hopeful.

The other teams left in are: NDLB (Div. 5), Northwood

'B' and Dales Y.C., both from Div. 6.

A special mention here for our No. 1 supporter, young Andrew Fisher, who has been with us all season at every match, and the players have adopted him as their mascot.

Forthcoming fixtures:-

Roos 'A

7th Dec. Possible semi-final date

14th away, NDLB 2 (Ings Rd.)

21st Dec. away, Lambwath Rangers (Longhill)

28th Dec. home, Waterloo 'B' (This will be a game to Watch)

1987

4th Jan. away, Norland (Pickering Park)

Roos 'B'

7th Dec. home, Freonians F.C.

14th Dec. home, Inglemire Albion

21st Dec. home, Hull M.L.O.

28th Dec. away, F.C. County

1987

4th Jan. home, Needlers F.C.

Apologies for missing last month's edition.

R. Derbyshire

The Brownies are holding a bring and buy sale in January, for the Blue Peter Sight Saving appeal. Any items, good condition, please, can be handed to Chris Mitchell, Coppers End, Lamb Lane, (70771) or Mary Soltyzeck, Pinedene, Hodgson Lane (70773). Date, time and place to be announced.

ROOS W.I.

Bonfire toffee was the competition for November. Mrs. M. Winter providing the winning entries. Members were invited to sample all entries which gave some speech distortion as the puzzles in the quiz, arranged by Mrs. M. Payne and Mrs. P. Cheeseman, brought the meeting to a lively ending

Although the business side of the A.G.M. is viewed by some with dismay, as the years events are given in reports by the President, Secretary and Treasurer, the tasks that they and the Programme Planners, Outing Organisers, Competition points recorder, raffle prizes and refreshments providers, the hostesses, the givers of the vote of thanks, it is good to find, after a year of entertaining demonstrations and speakers, plus two very enjoyable outings, our bank balance remains healthy.

Mrs. N. Hornby was re-elected as President. Though dogged by ill health in the last year, Mrs. M. Winter and Mrs. M. Maltas had done a splendid job in their roles as secretary and treasurer. Regretfully, Mrs. Winter feelt it necessary to temporarily retire from the committee. Mrs. M. Godfrey is the new secretary. Mrs. M. Maltas willingly

continuing to keep our finances in order.

ROOS PLAYGROUP

HELP! Can you spare a couple of hours each Tuesday afternoon to help with Playgroup sessions in the Memorial Institute? If so please contact either Christina Leeman 70075 or Suzanne Keatings 70823 for more details.

GRAND CHRISTMAS DRAW

Tuesday, 9th December: Roos School: 8.00 p.m.

with Carols and Entertainment by THE HEADWAY PLAYERS Proceeds to the Institute Alteration Fund

HEALTH BULLETIN

Your editor regrets that, owing to his recent unexpected treatment in hospital, this issue of the Rooster is less full and less well prepared than usual. He is happy to say that his health is much better now and wishes to thank all those who have expressed a kindly concern about his condition.

ROOS ARMS RUGBY

Latest fixtures:

26.10.86. Clarendon 16 Roos 22

Tries: Gale, Giddings 2, Knaggs; Goals: S. Jumps 3.

Man of the match: Richard Tyson. 2.11.86. Roos 16 Beverley 22

Tries: Knaggs, Giddings, McCunnel; Goals: Jumps 2

Man of the match: Kenny Knaggs.

9.11.86. Sully's 20 Roos 8 Tries: P. Thompson 2

Man of the match: Pete Thompson. 16.11.86. Roos 26 Thorne Rangers 7

Tries: P. Thompson, Gale, Dent, West 2; Goals: P.

Thompson 3

Man of the match: Pete Thompson.

The last four fixtures produced two wins and two defeats. The victory over Clarendon was something special. It was the first time this season Roos have produced the form they are capable of. All members of the team excelled in a gripping contest in which the result could have gone either way. In the forwards the prop duo of Richard Tyson and Dennis Gale proved to be a revelation with strong penetrative running and excellent backing up. Half-backs Darren Gid-

dings and David Hoe also produced high class displays.

The defeat against Beverley was nothing to be ashamed of. Beverley are a quality team and it was credit to Roos

that the margin of defeat was only six points.

The outstanding memory from this match was some tremendous tackling by forwards Kenny Knaggs and Steve

The worst performance of the latest games was against a very ordinary Sully's outfit. Poor defence, particularly on the flanks, allowed Sully's to earn a victory that should have gone the way of Roos. Players to catch the eye in this particular game were: Pete Thompson, Andy Dent and Glen Palframan.

Quite easily the most stylish performance of the current campaign was aginst Thorne Rangers. It was a high class display full of fast flowing entertaining rugby. Once again the experience of Dennis Gale was invaluable and it was him who was instrumental in the defeat of Thorne

There was better backing up and generally speaking a more professional outlook on the pack. Alan Hampton produced his best performance of the season with some tremendous powerful running. Also to shine, in the centre position, was John Dearing who was playing in his first game for the club.

CHRISTMAS DANCE

at the Mermaid Tunstall Friday, 19th December, 1986 Featuring BOWLALLEY LANE Plus Disco and Raffle

Show starts 9 p.m.: Admission £1.50 Tickets available from Roos Arms, Black Horse



in two successive years, 1925-6, 1926-7. that won the South Holderness Association Football League Cup This group of Roos footballers in mid-twenties shows a team

TWENTIES CHAMPIONS

Illingworth (brother of Sid), Bill Fussey, Stanley Baker (goal-keeper), Stanley Townsend, Bill Carrick, Arthur Hunt, Front row, left to right: Charlie Sharp, Ted Scott, Dennis Back row, left to right: Harold Carrick, G.W. Wilbraham, John

> (Tubby) Eldred, Sid Illingworth (captain), Clark, Arthur Gardiner, Johnny Kemp. Tom Hoe, John

Three members of the team are still alive, Arthur Hunt, Tom Hoe and Sid Illingworth, of whom the last two still live in the village and helped to supply the details of the rest of the team. The other survivor, Arthur Hunt, is living in Withernsea. Most readers will remember John Clark, who farmed at Hilston for many years. Ted Scott was a policeman in Withernsea, who mar-

ried the landlady of the Roos Arms. Information about what hap-

that the only known copy can be typed out. She has said that she would be happy for extracts to be printed in the newsletter from pened to the others might be interesting.

The photograph was supplied by Mrs. Mary Gee, daughter of Mr. G.W. Wilbraham, for many years schoolmaster in Roos. Mrs. Gee has made available her father's "History of Roos" so time to time

A.E. Lunn, Withernsea